Parshat Bereshit

Earliest Candles: 5:25 p.m. Latest Candles: 6:20 p.m.



CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS

October 1-2, 2021 26 Tishrei

bethaaron.org



SHABBAT INFORMATION

Friday, October 1

Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 5:10 p.m., Beit Midrash

Earliest Candle Lighting: 5:25 p.m. Latest Candle Lighting: 6:20 p.m. Zman Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 6:25 p.m.. Main Shul, Shul Patio, Singer Rabbi Aharon Lopiansky: 8:45 p.m., Main Shul, "Then and Now: The Unique Challenges and Opportunities of Torah Observance in the 21st Century"

Shabbat, October 2

Shacharit: 7:15 a.m., Beit Midrash Outdoor Shacharit: 8:00 a.m., Shul Patio Outdoor Shacharit: 8:30 a.m., Singer Shacharit. 8:45 a.m., Main Shul. Rabbi Aharon Lopiansky will deliver the drasha (before Musaf): "How To Foster Spirituality within Ourselves and Our

Youth Minyan: 9:15 a.m., Beit Midrash Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:43 a.m. Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m., Beit Midrash Daf Yomi: 4:00 p.m., Main Shul Rabbi Aharon Lopiansky: 5:05 p.m., Main Shul, "A Fresh Start: Timeless Messages from Sefer Bereshit'

Mincha: 6:05 p.m., Main Shul, followed by a Seudah Shlishit with a question-andanswer session by Rabbi Aharon Lopiansky

Outdoor Mincha: 6:15 p.m., Shul Patio Outdoor Mincha/Maariv: 6:20 p.m., Singer Shkiah: 6:37 p.m.

Maariv: 7:20 p.m., Main Shul

Outdoor Maariv: 7:20 p.m., Shul Pato

Havdalah: 7:29 p.m.

Molad for Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan is this Wednesday, October 6, at 12:11 p.m. and 12 Chalakim local Jerusalem standard time.

> Rosh Chodesh Cheshvan is this Wednesday, October 6 and Thursday, October 7.

On Shabbat.

the shul elevator will operate as follows:

Friday: 6:20 p.m. to 10:15 p.m. **Shabbat:** 7:15 a.m. to 12:15 p.m. 5:00 p.m. to 7:20 p.m.

Is the Eruv Up? Call the Eruv Hotline before Shabbat, 201-530-0222

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi Steven Hoenig, President Office Phone: 201-836-6210 950 Queen Anne Road Teaneck, NJ 07666 office@bethaaron.org

SCHEDULE FOR WEEK OF OCTOBER 3						
	Sun	Mon	Tues	Wed	Thu	Fri
	3	4	5	6	7	8
Earliest Tallit		5:55	5:56	5:57	5:58	5:59
Shacharit	6:30 SH 7:15 MS 8:00 BM 8:00 SP 8:45 MS	5:45 SH 6:20 BM 6:20 SP 7:05 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 6:30 SP 7:15 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:47 SH 6:10 BM 6:10 SP 6:55 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:48 SH 6:10 BM 6:10 SP 6:55 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP	5:50 SH 6:30 BM 6:30 SP 7:15 BM 8:00 BM 8:00 SP
Mincha/ Maariv	6:15 SH 6:15 SP	6:15 SH 6:15 SP	6:15 SH 6:15 SP	6:15 SH 6:15 SP	6:15 SH 6:15 SP	6:10 SH 6:10 S
Maariv		8:00 SH	8:00 SH	8:00 SH	8:00 SH	

KEY: Shul Minyanim

BM = Beit Midrash MS = Main Shul SH = Social Hall

Outdoor *Minyanim*

S = Singer SP=Shul Patio

MAZAL TOV TO

◆ Menucha & Hillel Hyman, on the birth of a grandson, born to their children Michal & Moshe Brum of Teaneck. Mazal Tov also to Moshe's parents, Aviva & Seth Brum of Staten Island. The Shalom Zachor will be held this Friday evening at 9:15 p.m., at the Hyman home, 164 Merrison Street. The family respectfully requests that anyone who is unvaccinated, not feeling well, or has been exposed to Covid not attend.

MEN'S CLUB KIDDUSHIM

Upcoming Better Late Than Never Hot Kiddush:

♦ October 9, celebrating all simchas from last year. Sponsor for a special occasion, such as a Bar or Bat Mitzvah, a new baby, an anniversary, a wedding or a birthday -- or if you had to temporarily make-do with a kiddush-to-go. Now is your time to sponsor this kiddush and celebrate with family and friends. Sponsorship levels are \$72, \$100, \$136, \$200, \$360. To sponsor, go to https://www.bethaaron.org/kiddush

CONDOLENCES TO

- ♦ Gamy Frankel, on the passing of his beloved mother, Rosetta Frankel. The funeral and brief shiva took place prior to Yom Kippur.
- ♦ Richie Gertler, on the passing of his beloved sister, Sandy Stubenhaus. Richie will be sitting shiva at the home of his children Nitzana and Ari Silverman, 121 Grayson Place, during the following hours: Motzaei Shabbat. Until 10:00 p.m.; Sunday morning: Until 15 minutes after Shacharit. Minyanim will be held as follows: Shacharit: Sunday - 7:10 a.m. It is requested that only vaccinated persons visit, and all visitors must wear masks.

SCHOLAR-IN-RESIDENCE

We are excited to announce that **Rav Aharon Lopiansky** will be our Scholar-in-Residence for this *Shabbat*, **October 1st-2nd**. The schedule is:

♦ October 1, Friday Evening

• 8:45 p.m., Main *Shul*, "Then and Now: The Unique Challenges and Opportunities of Torah Observance in the 21st Century"

♦ October 2, Shabbat

- Before Musaf at the 8:45 a.m. minyan in the Main Shul, "How To Foster Spirituality Within Ourselves and Our Children"
- 5:05 p.m., Main Shul, "A Fresh Start: Timeless Messages from Sefer Bereshit"
- Seudah Shlishit following the 6:05 p.m. Mincha: Question-and-answer session with Rabbi Aharon Lopiansky. Please submit questions in advance to rabbi@bethaaron.org . For vaccinated individuals only.

To become a sponsor for this event, go to https://bit.ly/SIRLopiansky. Thank you to the following families who have sponsored our Scholar-in-Residence:

- Lisa & Ross Breen, commemorating the yahrtzeit of Ross' mother, Enya bat Reuven.
- ♦ Adeena & Yair Mayerfeld
- Rabbi & Chaviva Rothwachs, in honor of Felicia & Steven Hoenig and family for their tireless efforts on behalf of the community.
- Miriam & Izzy Salomon, in memory of their parents, Chasha & Moshe Kitajewitz and Lea & Tobi Salomon.
- ◆ The Sheffey Family, in memory of Rabbi Chaim Hyman and Mr. Michael Sheffey.
- ♦ Miriam & Carl Singer
- ♦ Yaffa & Mordechai Ungar

SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

♦ MINYAN SIGNUPS

We no longer require *minyan* signups for the *Shul* Patio *minyanim*. The only *minyan* requiring signup is the Singer *minyan* on *Shabbat*.

- On Motzaei Shabbat, October 16, at 8:00 p.m., the Beth Aaron Sisterhood Book Club will meet virtually to discuss "Lilyville" by Tovah Feldshuh. Join via Zoom https://us06web.zoom.us/i/89370980409? pwd=QUdPYkpib2FRNnUvTis3aHpCSTJ5QT09 Meeting ID: 893 7098 0409, Passcode: 904003.
- On Sunday, October 17, at 7:00 p.m., in Beth Aaron's Social Hall, the Beth Aaron Sisterhood presents Pottery Night for women only. Cost is \$36 per person. Sign up at https://www.bethaaron.org/event/potterynight. For more information, email sisterhood@bethaaron.org.
- ◆ To participate in learning mishnayot in memory of founding Beth Aaron member Morris Zimmerman z"l, click here.

WEEKLY SHIURIM AT CONGREGATION BETH AARON

♦ DAF YOMI

This *Shabbat*, October 2, at 4:00 p.m., in the Main *Shul*, the *Daf Yomi shiur* will be given by **Rabbi Moshe Kinder-lehrer.** For questions, contact David Hes, dhes613@gmail.com.

♦ DAF HASHAVUA

The *Daf HaShavua* program will meet this week at different times. See below. Our regular attendees are encouraged to participate. This is also a wonderful opportunity for those who have not yet had the opportunity to participate in this learning initiative to do so.

- Sunday at 7:55 a.m., Location: Beit Midrash & via Zoom
- Tuesday Nights at 8:55 p.m., via Zoom
- Thursday Nights at 8:55 p.m., Beit Midrash & via Zoom

The Zoom link for this program is https://zoom.us/j/94069387069? Meeting ID: 997 4153 3967.
Passcode: Daf.

♦ SHIVTI LEARNING PROGRAM

Beth Aaron's *Shivti* learning program will resume next Sunday, October 10.

♦ WEDNESDAY NIGHT MASECHET SANHEDRIN GEMARA SHIUR

Rabbi Rothwachs' *Masechet Sanhedrin shiur* will resume this Wednesday night, October 6, at 8:15 p.m., both in-person at Beth Aaron and via Zoom. To participate, click on the following link https://www.zoom.us/j/374124941#success

♦ WOMEN'S LEARNING GROUP

This Sunday, October 3, at 4:00 p.m., Mollie Fisch will lead the Women's Learning Group in studying *Divrei ha-Yamim Aleph*, chapters 6-9, via Zoom. To participate, click on this link https://us06web.zoom.us/i/96816959254? pwd=R3NsYIFPQIJoaEJCWmVUaUhuNjdMZz09 <a href="https://www.usundus.com

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

- ◆ This Sunday, October 3, at 4:00 p.m., at Chabad of Bergen County, 513 Kenwood Place, My Extended Family will host an open house for their programs supporting children in 1st-8th grade from single-parent homes, including: weekly club meetings with big brother/big sisters, dinners, homework help, hands-on activities/special programs, seasonal trips, family events, Yom Tov assistance, and parenting workshops. These programs will be led by Rabbi Ephraim and Nechamy Simon. Enroll at: https://myef.civicore.com/index.php?
 section=familyApplications&action=newApplication
- ◆ The American Zionist Movement is partnering with WZO and the Israel Ministry of Education for the USA component of the International Bible Contest for Adults—The Chidon ha-Tanach for those age 22+. The deadline to register is this Tuesday, October 5. In the USA, the online exam can be taken any time on October 6 or 7. A USA finalist contest is planned for New York City on Sunday, November 7, with the global final event in Israel during Chanukah week (both contingent on Covid-19 conditions permitting). For questions, contact ZED@wzo.org.il

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS

♦ KEYLIM MIKVAH USAGE

We are pleased to announce that the Teaneck *Keylim Mikvah* is open for self service between the hours of 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Sunday through Thursday, and 7:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., on Friday. Appointments are no longer required. Anyone who is not fully vaccinated must wear a mask while using the *Keylim Mikvah*.

- ◆ Teaneck Mikvah usage is by appointment only. No walk-ins accepted. The appointment system closes 1.5 hours before opening. Pre-Tevilah showering on-site has been reinstated. There will be a \$25 fee if you arrive after closing hours. To book your appointment, click on this link: https://www.teaneckmikvah.com/Appointment/
- ◆ CareOne of Teaneck, 544 Teaneck Road, is looking for a commitment from three volunteers each week to make their Shabbat minyan. Certain policies must be followed to help ensure the safety of their residents. For more information contact Simone Ratner, 201-862-3300, sratner@care-one.com
- ◆ The Rinat Chaim Gemach, in memory of Renee Chaya Levy, lends new and used medical equipment in good condition to those in need, for short-term or long-term use. To borrow equipment, please contact Ronnie Schwartz, 917-532-6922.

SCHOOL OPEN HOUSES

- On Motzaei Shabbat, October 23, at 8:15 p.m., Yeshiva University High School for Boys, 2540 Amsterdam Avenue, New York, NY, will host their annual Open House. RSVP at yuhsb.org/openhouse. For more information, contact Rabbi Yoni Stone at ystone@yuhsb.org, 646-994-0441.
- On Monday, October 25, at 7:30 p.m., Yeshivat Noam, 70 West Century Road, Paramus, will host their Open House for grades Pre-K, Kindergarten, and 1st grade. RSVP at www.yeshivatnoam.org/openhouse/ For more information, and/or to discuss space availability and the waitlist process for older grades, please contact Amanda Lipschik, Director of Admissions, 201-261-1919, ext. 287.
- ◆ On Sunday, October 31, at 1:00 p.m., Naaleh High School for Girls, 10-10 Norma Avenue, Fair Lawn, will host their Open House. For more information or to register, go to www.naalehhighschool.org/admissions or email Shana Leben, Admissions Coordinator, sleben@naalehhighschool.org.
- On Sunday, October 31, at 7:00 p.m., Rosenbaum Yeshiva of North Jersey, 666 Kinderkamack Road, River Edge, will host their Open House. Register at rynj.org. For more information, contact Tamar Kahn, Director of Admissions, tkahn@rynj.org, 201-986-1414, ext. 338



Shop for deals at smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7381588, AmazonSmile will donate a portion of your eligible purchases to Congregation Beth Aaron of Teaneck at no cost to you!

PAYPAL GIVING FUND

You can pay any outstanding charges through the PayPal Giving Fund, without paying an online fee. The PayPal Giving Fund is a non-profit to which people can make donations, and, in turn, the Fund supports programs like ours. When you make a donation through our link, Beth Aaron will receive 100% of your donation, with no credit card expense for either party. The Fund can be used for one-time donations and payments only. Donations made through the Fund will be posted to members' accounts the month after they are given, as PayPal will transfer the money to us once a month (in the month after the donation is made).

If you are making a donation through the PayPal Giving Fund, please DO NOT check the box that the gift is being made anonymously. We need to be able to credit your account. Visit bethaaron.org/givingfund for more details or to pay shullobligations using this method.

SISTERHOOD CONDOLENCE CARDS FOR SALE

Sisterhood condolence cards are a nice way to reach out to someone for a *yahrtzeit* or condolence while also supporting Beth Aaron's Sisterhood. For only \$8.00, we will mail a beautiful card on your behalf.

Wish to send your own cards? You can buy them in bulk from the office. They cost \$50 for 10 cards. To place an order, please contact Penina Persin, office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.

REFLECTOR BELTS

Safety reflector belts safeguard you when walking to and from *shul* and any other night activity. Comfortable and lightweight, they are adjustable for men, women, and children. The belts are available at no cost to members, but a donation to offset costs is appreciated. If you would like one, please stop by the *shul* office or contact Penina Persin, office @bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210.

COVID VACCINES

If you or anyone you know needs a COVID vaccine, please visit the links below:

- ♦ Englewoodhealth.org/vaccine
- https://www.hackensackmeridianhealth.org/covid19/
- https://www.cvs.com/immunizations/covid-19-vaccine
- http://valleyhealth.com/vaccine
- https://rodda.holyname.org/COVID19VAC
- https://www.walgreens.com/findcare/vaccination/covid-19

Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC®
Insurance © Employee Benefit Funding
Estate Conservation Strategies



1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000 New York, NY 10020 Tel.: 212-817-3878 Fax: 212-262-0291 lawrence.shafier@prudential.com

(advertisement)

Good Erev Shabbos,

Hoping everyone had an enjoyable Chag, and an inspirational and energizing month of Tishrei. We are looking forward to keeping that excitement going strong as we move into the rest of the year.

We are excited to welcome our Scholar-in-Residence for this Shabbat, Rav Aharon Lopiansky, Rosh ha-Yeshiva of Greater Washington, Tiferes Gedaliah. Rav Lopiansky will be speaking at four occasions over Friday night and Shabbat day, including at a Seudah Shlishit in the Social Hall which will be open only to vaccinated persons. We thank the Breen, Mayerfeld, Rothwachs, Salomon, Sheffey, Singer, and Ungar families for sponsoring our Scholar-in-Residence. If you'd like to sponsor as well, please contact the office or click on the appropriate link in the weekly announcements.

We look forward to the resumption of our regular programming and shiurim.

- The Women's Learning Group, led by Mollie Fisch, will resume this Sunday at 4pm, with the study of Divrei ha-Yamim Aleph, chapters 6-9.
- Rabbi Rothwachs' Masechet Sanhedrin shiur will resume this Wednesday night, October 6, at 8:30pm.
- The Shivti Program resumes next Sunday, October 10th.

Join the Sisterhood later this month for the following programs:

- Motzei Shabbat, October 16, at 8:00 pm, the Beth Aaron Sisterhood Book Club will meet virtually to discuss "Lilyville" by Tovah Feldshuh.
- Sunday, October 17, at 7:00 pm, in Beth Aaron's Social Hall, the Beth Aaron Sisterhood presents Pottery Night for women only.

Next Shabbat, October 9th, the Men's Club will hold its "Better Late Than Never Hot Kiddush". For the many of you who would have otherwise sponsored a kiddush in honor of your family smachot during the 18-month Beth Aaron Kiddush Shutdown, next Shabbat is your opportunity to come together with your fellow Baalei Simcha to celebrate again. Sponsorship details can be found in the weekly announcements.

On Friday Night, October 22nd, we look forward to hosting the return of the JLE Shabbat Project Davening and Dinner. Program and Registration details will be shared shortly.

We wish a Mazal Tov to Menucha & Hillel Hyman on the birth of a grandson. The Shalom Zachor will be held this Friday evening at 9:15 p.m., at the Hyman home, 164 Merrison Street. The family respectfully requests that anyone who is unvaccinated, not feeling well, or has been exposed to Covid not attend. We wish a refuah shleimah and continued prayer for all those within our community and around the world who are still in need of our Tefillot.

Wishing everyone a Shabbat Shalom,

Steven Hoenig President